Mr. Stephen A. Roell

President and CEO

Johnson Controls

5757 N. Green Bay Avenue

Milwaukee, WI 53209

Fax:(414) 524-2077
CC. Jerry Okarma

Johnson Controls, Inc.

Vice President, General Counsel

5757 N. Green Bay Ave

Milwaukee WI  53201-0591

(414) 524-3400

Dear Mr Roell


I write to express my alarm at the recent violent attacks that occurred at the Johnson Controls Interiors plan (resureccion) in Puebla, Mexico. 

Early on August 16, 2010 unknown persons entered your Johnson Controls Interiors plant in Puebla, Mexico threatening workers on the first shift and assaulting them with sticks and stones, leaving many injured.  
Two of the members of the Executive Committee of the newly formed Section 308 of the Mexican Miners’ Union (SNTMMSRM), Cándido Barreucos and Vigilio Melendez, were beaten in a company office and forced to sign letters of resignation. They are currently in the hospital with severe injuries. 

It is believed that the assailants were members of the former union, the Confederacion de Organizaciones Sindicales (COS), the union that was ejected after a three day strike by the workers in May of this year.  Under the agreement ending the strike, signed on May 29, 2010 Johnson Controls agreed to recognize the Mexican Miners’ Union as the workers’ representative and to take no reprisals against the strikers. 
I demand that you immediately:

· take all steps to protect the rights and the security of the workers in the plant,

· ensure the removal of COS from the plant,

· reinstate the two workers whose resignations were coerced, and

· respect and adhere to the terms of the agreement you reached with the workers and the Mexican Miners’ Union on May 29, 2010. 

Yours sincerely,

